

Laurence Jackson School's

Parental Bulletin

8th September 2023

Messages from the Headteacher

Welcome back to a new academic year. I hope that your child has had a great start to the autumn term. Attached to the class charts message this week, I have attached a welcome back letter with key information included. Please ensure to read this.

> It has been fantastic to see our new Year 7 students making such a positive start to their first week at LJS. They have settled really well, look incredibly smart and have already produced

some fantastic work and made a great impression. Keep it up!

Our Extra Curricular programme will be circulated next week and plans to commence on Monday 18th September.

We are delighted to be working with Camps International, offering our current Y9 and Y10 students the opportunity to take part in a 4 Week expedition to Borneo in summer 2025. Come along to our informal presentation evening where you can learn more and ask questions about this exciting opportunity. We expect the presentation to last around 45 minutes: Thursday 14th September 6pm, main hall. To ensure you receive an information pack, please confirm your attendance online via this link Our School Code is 8584



Thursday 14th September at 18:00 in the Main Ha



Please note that Miss Booth is currently not in school and any Year 9 related queries to be directed to Mrs Anderson.

Safeguarding Spotlight

CAMHS Parents & Carers Online Training Sept – Dec 2023!

CAMHS have confirmed that new dates are now available for their online training programme for parents and carers running from September - December. Full details can be found at Training for parents and carers of children under 18 in Teesside - Tees Esk and Wear Valley NHS Foundation Trust (tewv.nhs.uk).

Parents and carers must request their own place on to the workshops, they will not accept requests from professionals on their behalf.

The workshops will be run virtually via Microsoft Teams and delivered by TEWV CAMHS Training and are available and free of charge to parents & carers (including Foster Carers) of children and young people under 18 in Teesside (This in-



Celebrating Student Success

Huge congratulations to Lottie T-W (Year 11), who will perform with professionals in the English Youth Ballet's production of Coppélia at the Sunderland Empire Theatre on 1st – 2nd September. She has had an amazing summer rehearsing in Sunderland and is loving the experience. Well done Lottie!